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Member Updates

Lydia Scott, Morton Arboretum, stated that the Arboretum has funding available, and they are looking for an
innovative project with the Millennium Reserve to invest their available funds. She was interested in learning
more about the Collaborative, as it could be a potential avenue to allocate funds.

Blue Island’s IGIG Grant Update

Jason Berry, City of Blue Island, gave an overview of the City’s stormwater management efforts and initiatives
that have developed over the past couple of years. He continued to describe where they currently stand, and
where they hope to be in the near future. With the help of many of the individual members of the
Collaborative (present in this month’s meeting), green infrastructure has been at the forefront of Blue Island’s
stormwater management plans. From the beginning, Blue Island has taken a bottom up approach to green
infrastructure—the municipality has had limited funding and overall limited municipal resources, so at the
time, they began to address the problem with the most affordable solutions. With the help of MWRD, they
were able to implement a rain barrel program in the community. There was no predetermined selection
process, so city officials went door-to-door asking if homeowners wanted a rain barrel. Initially Berry told
residents that the barrels would help with flooding. Later they realized that actually didn't help, or at least
they had little to no impact on basement flooding—one of the biggest stormwater-related problems in Blue
Island.

Followed by the rain barrels program, MWRD took up a project on Longwood—a street that notoriously
floods in the City of Blue Island. This project coupled with their Phase Il project will present a combination of
green and grey infrastructure solutions. Berry pointed out that it has not always been a smoothest process
(e.g. contentious community meetings, and angry/upset residents), and MWRD has taken many blows with
him along the way. He mentioned that Blue Island has a similar set of problems as Midlothian. Berry believes
that the bottom-up approach has helped create support and advocacy, as well as kept the community
committed. In addition to MWRD's efforts, Blue Island received funds from the South Suburban Mayors and
Managers Association (SSMMA). Berry recalled as a result of the Collaborative, there is a collective notion
that we need to stop doing small pilot projects all over the place. In turn, Blue Island has used these funds to
bring in CNT to organize groups and help determine where green infrastructure would be installed.
Furthermore, IEPA signed off on an lllinois Green Infrastructure Grant (IGIG) in March 2014, which has been a
tremendous help for Blue Island's stormwater management efforts.

One participant asked, what were some factors of success? Berry replied honesty and consistency in creating
a comprehensive planning framework. Harriet Festing, CNT, commented that many people say much of Blue
Island's success is Jason Berry himself - that a community champion is needed. While Berry was thankful for
this comment, he explained that all staff is equally important, particularly calling out that Jodi Prout has been
imperative for the work Blue Island has been able to accomplish over the last couple of years. Berry also
pointed out that Blue Island has had the opportunity to be a part of the Collaborative since its inception.
Karen Kreis, Village of Midlothian, asked, if Blue Island has a secret to acquiring funds. Berry’s response was
that Blue Island has applied to the IGIG three times. At the time their proposal was accepted they already had
a big project in the works and were able to leverage off this larger effort. Danielle Gallet, MPC, concluded
that it is important to show up at the table, and that it really takes multiple agencies to work on soclving
issues related to stormwater—and the hope is the Collaborative is initiating and supporting these actions.

Presentations: Metropolitan Water Reclamation District of Greater Chicago
(WMRD) Work in the Calumet Region
o Green Infrastructure Installation in Blue Island

Jim Yurik, MWRD, presented on the progress of MWRD's green infrastructure projects in Blue Island. As of
now, they expect to start working on the ground by the summer of 2015. The project is located in the



northeast corner of Blue Island—around approximately 119%™ to 123, and Western Avenue to Vincennes
Road. This is an area that is very prone to flooding, and where people have been dealing with flooding for
over 20 years. MWRD has also contracted some of the work to EDI, who identified eight areas—including
parks and nearby small parking lots—for the green infrastructure placement. Initially the bid for the project’s
installation went out in the spring of 2015, however bids came in higher than anticipated. As a result, MWRD
is in a second round of the bidding process, which closes mid-April 2015. MWRD should have its selection by
mid-May 2015. They intend to start construction in early summer, and have the installations completed by
early fall 2015.

Yurik stated that green infrastructure is not going to completely stop flooding, but it will help support
stormwater management with respect to the greater scope of projects and strategies that Blue Island and
MWRD are implementing. Yurik also mentioned that as a county-wide agency they want to bring cutting-
edge technology to all neighborhoods within their jurisdiction—including less affluent communities like Blue
Island. John Watson, MWRD, also noted that much of their work is in response to the consent decree that is
forcing MWRD to invest in green infrastructure projects throughout Cook County.

One participant mentioned that for the last bid, contractors had to put down a significant deposit. Yurik
replied that 5% is the standard deposit that is required for all MWRD contracted work. Another participant
asked about the estimate of efficiency. Watson said that efficiency of the projects will come with the
monitoring once the projects are in the ground and completed. Watson also went into describing the design
specs of the green infrastructure designs that were chosen. He specified that rain gardens do not have drains,
and thus the water captured would never get to the sewer. The designs would avoid gas lines. The bottom of
the gardens have geotextile lining and are filled with a retention specific soil mixture. He asserted that an 18-
inch separation between the water table and the bottom of the rain garden ensure that groundwater will not
seep into the garden from below. Watson also explained the difference between surface and void storage—
surface storage is pooling water exposed at the surface, and void storage are the gaps or empty space found
between the organic matter within a soil mixture. Surface storage has a capacity of 100%, while void storage
has a 60% capacity. One participant asked MWRD where they take the topsoil that is removed to install a
rain garden. Watson and Yurik stated that it is typically taken to a landfill, but would consider looking at an
alternative use—such as making the soil available to landscape architects. Following this question, another
participant asked MWRD what they would do with contaminated soils. Watson replied that as of now, they
have not run into this issue, but if they do, they would dispose of it properly.

Another question regarding the efficiency of the green infrastructure came up. Watson replied that they
don't know (yet) how much, or at what frequency the water will infiltrate the interventions. Based on known
rates of soils throughout Chicago as well as the materials used in the green infrastructure, MWRD can make
rough calculations on the anticipated total stormwater infiltrated. One participant mentioned that having this
information would be good to articulate to the public that, even with clay soils, green infrastructure can
improve a soil’s infiltration capacity.

Watson stated that USGS will be doing most of their monitoring, and that monitoring is not covered under
Blue Island’s grant funding. In response to a question on the status of monitoring, Watson explained that this
step of the project is just getting started. It will definitely be a topic in the future that MWRD would be
willing to present to the Collaborative.

One participant asked how the locations were picked. Watson and Berry explained that the first step was
ensuring that residents were okay with it. Then, they had to identify where utilities were located and thereby,
decide on which areas were the most logistically easy. Finally, they looked at size—which areas were bigger
and/or longer, e.g. longer parkways were seen as more effective. The selection for Longwood Ave was to
capture water coming down the street. Watson and Berry continued to explain that they examined a variety
of scenarios using UIC's green infrastructure model that allowed them to quickly test different green
infrastructure placements. The site, in some ways, was also selected based on what they learned from the
modeling. Watson affirmed that they also used a more detailed engineering model through the selection
process. They concluded that work in Blue Island, and really the region at large is incremental progress—they



are very much learning as they go. In the end, it will likely be a combination of green and grey stormwater
solutions that will have the greatest impact on flooding.

Another participant commented that there isn't a significant amount of existing data that illustrate the
effectives of green infrastructure in the northeastern lllinois region. There are a lot of green infrastructure
projects, but rarely are they shared at the regional or national level. Watson agreed and said MWRD would
certainly look into contributing their work on the national scale, e.g. the BMP database. The final question for
these presenters was how receptive were the residents? Berry responded that they picked a neighborhood in
Blue Island that has been the most impacted by flooding. Therefore, the residents were pretty receptive.
Additionally Blue Island has 14 alderman and 7 wards; they have played a significant role in connecting with
their constituents, and building the commitment and advocacy that now exists.

0 Local Flooding Plan for Blue Island Neighborhood
EDI was hired by MWRD to help solve the flooding issue around Washington St. in Blue Island. Carrie
Westhoff, EDI, emphasized that their solution will need to be economical. They are going to try to present



